
1 November 2015 Kansas Winger 



November  2015 2 Kansas Winger 



3 November 2015 Kansas Winger 

 

 

 

Kansas Winger Table of Contents 

 

 Pg 2   Thanksgiving Wishes from district Team 

 Pg 3   Contents 

 Pg 4   District Directors Message 

 Pg 5-6  Kansas District Team   

 Pg 7   Schedule of Events 

 Pg 8   Chapter Meeting Information 

       Pg 9  District Couple of the Year 

 Pg 10-11  Chapter Couples of the Year 

 Pg 12  Rider Education Bulletin Board.  

 Pg 13-14  Chapter „A‟ Article  

 Pg 15-17  Chapter „B‟ Article 

 Pg 18-22 Chapter „C‟ Article 

 Pg 23  Chapter „F‟ Article 

 Pg 24-30 Chapter „H‟ Article 

 Pg 31  Chapter „P‟ Article 

 Pg 32-33 Chapter „Q‟ Article 

 Pg 34  „By The Book, Jack Wagner, Region „H‟ Trainer  

 Pg 35  Mid-Winter Rendezvous Flyer 

 Pg 36  Mid-Winter Rendezvous Registration Form 

 Pg 37-39    Our Sponsors (Please Support Them) 

   



November  2015 4 Kansas Winger 

A Message from your District Directors 
 

 
Jack & Doris Schoeck 

Grand Master Riders 

Jack #1961  Doris #2389 

Kansas Monthly Newsletter 

Region „H‟ 

 We are Proud to Introduce Our team 

Happy Thanksgiving to all our GWRRA Family!  

Hope that you all have a wonderful holiday with your 

families. 

  

 We would like to extend our sympathies to Rod 

and Ann Gillett and continue to send our thoughts and 

prayers out to them.  Ann‟s mother died unexpectedly on 

October 5.  The funeral was on October 7, in Arkansas. 

  

 October has been a busy month for us as we took 

time out to take care of some business in Colorado the 

first of the month and the third weekend was grandpar-

ent‟s day for our grandchildren in Nebraska.  That is al-

ways rewarding as the children are excited to see us come.   

  

 There were several Fall Foliage Rides during the 

month of October and were very successful.  There was a 

lot of beautiful scenery throughout the states of Kansas, 

Missouri, and Arkansas according to the reports.  A very 

good time was had by all!! 

 

Your State Team has been busy with preparing for 

Mid-Winter Rendezvous, 2016.  As always, there will be 

plenty to do and lots of fun.   A first this year will be the 

Ugly Hat contest which should prove to be a lot of fun!  

As always there will be many opportunities to have fun.  

There will be games, puzzles, bingo, popcorn, etc., as al-

ways.  And plenty of opportunities to visit with friends 

and make some new ones. 

 

We will be returning to the Best Western Hotel in 

Park City, Kansas.  They are looking forward to seeing us 

again.  Please remember, if you are only attending for the 

day, to please PRE-REGISTER anyway, as we will need a 

count for the banquet meal.  We have to have a count ap-

proximately one week before the event, so be sure and 

register with our Treasurer, Judy Eggleston, by January 

10th.  Remember also, that the GWRRA Room rate at the 

motel goes away by January 5, 2016, so if you plan on 

staying there, make your reservations at the motel by that 

date.  The $10.00 extra cost for having a pet there applies 

if you want to bring your pet.  $5.00 of that money goes to 

the Wichita Humane Society to help defray their costs.  

We are fortunate that this motel is pet friendly.    

 

Remember to encourage your current Couple of 

the Year to attend as we will be selecting a new Kansas 

District Couple of the Year.  Also, have your new 2016 

Couple of the Year information to David and Sherri 

McDonald by that time.  Being a Couple of the Year is a 

great honor and tons of fun!!     

 

Our riding season as far as good weather goes is 

slowly coming to an end as the cooler weather comes in.  

Remember to check your motorcycles often if you are still 

riding, as there are several people in our chapters that will 

be participating in parades this month.  Parades are a lot 

of fun and we get a lot of exposure for our group that pro-

motes safe riding.  Remember also, to dress warmly for 

these cold weather rides. 

 

Until next time, remember to Ride Safe and we 

will see you down the road. 

 

Jack and Doris Schoeck, Kansas District Directors 
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KANSAS DISTRICT TEAM 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DISTRICT DIRECTORS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Jack & Doris Schoeck 
620-341-0426 

 
ASSISTANT DISTRICT DIRECTORS 

 
         
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
                      Rick & Brenda Kistler                                                  Bill & Sarah Watts 
                             316-200-0726                                                   620-665-3877 
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Kansas District Team 

  DISTRICT RIDER EDUCATORS           DISTRICT TREASURER       DISTRICT PATCH PRINCESS 
            Bill & Sheila Tucker                           Judy Eggleston                          Sheila Tucker 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     

 
      DISTRICT TRAINERS             DISTRICT  MEC                     DISTRICT  WEB MASTER 
               Ruth & Marty Dannar           Bill & Sarah Watts                            Dale Tritsch 
 
       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
DISTRICT NEWSLETTER EDITOR             DISTRICT  HISTORIAN        DISTRICT COY COORDINATORS 
              Bill & Sheila Tucker                             Brenda Kistler                     David & Sherri McDonald 

   
DISTRICT VENDOR COORDINATOR              FRANK PATTON AWARD RECIPIENTS 2015                              
               Kathy Chesnut                                                   Terry & Judy Mann KSH 

 
         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rider Coaches: Bill Tucker, Rick Stevens, Bob Brown 
 MFA INSTRUCTORS: Bill Tucker, Marv Ayers, Jack & Doris Schoeck, Steve & Terri Bockhaus 
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GOLD WING ROAD RIDERS ASSOCIATION 

KANSAS DISTRICT 
 

2015 SCHEDULE OF EVENTS 

Kansas & Region 

 

November 14:   Region „H‟ Team Meeting, Marshall TX   

November 26:   Thanksgiving Day 

 

                            2016 SCHEDULE OF EVENTS  

January 15-16:         Best Western Hotel, Wichita, KS 

March 17-19:          Region „H‟ Rally, Marshall, TX 

March 31-April 1&2:    Louisiana Rally Lafayette 

April 10:      Experience Riders Course (BRC2), Wichita 

April 22-23:     Kansas Rally, Hutchinson, KS 

May 7:                        Trike Course (TRC),  Wichita 

Aug 31-Sept 3:    Wing Ding, Billings MT 

September 18:    Trike Trailering course, Wichita, KS 

September 25:    Trailering Course (TC), Wichita, KS 
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Chapter “H” 

Hutchinson, Kansas 
Terry & Judy Mann Sr. CD 

620-728-9320 
4th Thursday 7:00p.m. 

Sirloin Stockade 
East 17th, Hutchinson 

remotemann@gmail.com 
 
 
 

Chapter “P” 
David & Sherri McDonald CD 

316-650-3238 
2nd Friday at 7:00p.m. 

Derby Church of Christ 
225 N. Derby St. Derby 

In Fellowship Hall, South End of Building 
Brown Bag– Chapter furnishes Desserts 

dlovessh@sbcglobal.net 
 
 
 

Chapter “Q” 
 Jack & Teresa Kistler, CD 

(316) 651-7423 
1st Thursday at 7:00 p.m. 

Sirloin Stockade, Ark City 

Actionjackson@wheatstate.com 
 

 
Chapter “A” 

Marty & Ruth Dannar, CD 
316-260-5272 

Second Thursday at 7:00 p.m. 
  Country Cafe 

2804 S Seneca , Wichita 
dannariguana@yahoo.com 

 
Chapter “B” 

Allen & Lee Ann Robertson, CD 
      (785) 979 4831 

   3rd Thursday at 7:00 p.m. 
      JTs Grill 

33255 Lexington Ave., DeSoto 
Allen.robertson1@gmail.com 

 
 

Chapter “C” 
Ron & Marj Crawford CD 

785-764-0626 
Third Tuesday at 7:00 p.m. 

Perkins Restaurant 
1720 SW Wanamaker Road, Topeka 
solpokbluesolpokblue@yahoo.com 

 
 
 

Chapter “F” 
Everett & Carol Chastain, CD 

620-374-7917 
       Fourth Tuesday at 7:00 p.m. 
     Oil Hill Elementary School 

       2700 West 6th Ave, El Dorado 
Brown Bag-Desserts provided by chapter   

ectrike@me.com   

GWRRA Kansas Chapters, Chapter Directors GWRRA Kansas Chapters, Chapter Directors   

and Getand Get --Together Time & PlaceTogether Time & Place   

Feel free to attend any Chapter meeting and introduce yourself. 

You will be welcome.  
Call the CD if you need more information about a Chapter activity.  

If you are interested in organizing a Chapter in your area,  

Please contact JACK & DORIS SCHOECK 620-341-0426 

for  more information. 
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Kansas Couple of The 

Year 2015 

  

 

 

 

 

Rick & Brenda Kistler 

KS-F 
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Kansas Chapter Couples 2015 

CHAPTER A COUPLE OF THE 
YEAR 

Chris & Michelle Grooms 

      CHAPTER B COUPLE OF THE     
          YEAR 
     Richard Bogie & Mary Rose Enderle 
              

CHAPTER C COUPLE OF THE 
YEAR 

Gary & Susie Drake 

CHAPTER F COUPLE OF 
THE YEAR 

  Gene & Delores Shannon 
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Kansas Chapter Couples 2015 
  

CHAPTER H COUPLE OF THE           CHAPTER P COUPLE OF THE 
                     YEAR           YEAR 
         Bill  & Sarah  Watts                         Garry & Phyllis VanBuskirk                                     

                 

CHAPTER Q COUPLE OF THE YEAR 

Jim & Carol Owens 
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RIDER EDUCATION BULLETIN BOARD 
  

    

 

 

      

   Asst District Educators              District Educators                 Asst District Educators  
                Rick & Carolyn Stevens        Bill & Sheila Tucker                  Marv & Toni Ayers 
                       316-213-4630             316-777-1052                                     620-241-2499 
            Master IV #8249                    Life Grand Master #242                        Master IV #9491                         

     Master IV #8248                              Life Grand master #527  

The  Team 
 

CHAPTER EDUCATORS 

Bob Brown KSA CE 

Eric Wadman KSB CE 

Russel Harrold KSF CE 

Marvin Ayers KSH CE 

Rick Stevens KSP CE 

 

MFA INSTRUCTORS 

Marvin Ayers/Bill Tucker 

Jack & Doris Schoech 

Steve & Terri Bockhaus 

 

RIDER COACHES 

Bill Tucker 

Rick Stevens 

Bob Brown 

 

SEMINAR PRESENTERS 

Bill Tucker 

Rick Stevens 

Carolyn Stevens 

Marvin Ayers 

Jack Schoeck 

Doris Schoeck 

 

RANGE AIDES 

Carolyn Stevens 

Marvin Ayers 

Rick Kistler 

 

MOTOR AWARENESS 

COOR 

Jeff Whithorn KSH 

 A great October for riding this year. As we look forward to riding in November and beyond, 
the weather makers will throw a few things at us that we usually do not see much if any during the 
summer. 
 I’m talking about the falling leaves for starters. Please remember as you ride the highways 
and by-ways that those pesky leaves can hide potholes and other debris that could potentially 
cause you some problems. Even sand may be under them just waiting for our arrival. What about 
animal carcass or large rocks, or a metal cover on the surface! And we should remember the frost 
in the morning that causes the leaves to be slippery.  
 What about us, the rider and co-rider. Bundle up in layers if there is a question on how cold 
it will be early morning. Check those electric gloves, vests, pants and whatever else you need to 
keep warm. But be careful not to put on too many clothes at might affect your ability to operate the 
motorcycle safely. 
 Be aware of our own body temperature. If we start tensing up from the cold, it could affect 
our reactions because of tightness of the muscles. Be alert of our surroundings prepare to react 
accordingly. 
 Chapter ‘B’ is sponsoring a Medic First Class November 21 in Lawrence. . There was some 
discussion of possibly having an additional seminar if the MFA class is for renewals only.  
 I received a lot of favorable comments on the ‘On Bike Games’ Rider Ed sponsored during 
the Kansas Rally. We are looking forward to providing more exciting games at the 2016 rally to be 
held in Hutchinson Kansas. 
 We will have one Rider Ed seminar at Mid-Winter Rendezvous 2016. It is schedule for Fri-
day evening, 7pm-8pm. Although a topic has been selected if any of you have a seminar you would 
like given let me know at wtucker1@cox.net.  
 Once again I remind all of you that Rider Education can come to your area and what a bet-
ter time to present seminars and Medic First Aid than during basically non-riding months. Marvin 
Ayers, Jack & Doris and yours truly are retired and have a little bit of time at your disposal. 
 I mentioned above Medic First Aid. Wait until you see and get to work with our ‘new’ mani-
kins. They almost talk to you. They tell you when you are not pushing hard enough and if you are 
going too slowly. They are really fun to use. AND we have three Automated External Defibrillation 
machines ‘AED’ that are programmed with situations that you solve with the AED. Just another fun 
training aid.  
 Your Rider Education Team has released the 2016 Rider Course schedule. As always, it is 
subject to change. 
 If there is anything Kansas Rider Ed can do for you please contact your Chapter Educator. 
Don’t have one? Not a problem. Contact me, your District Educator or one of my assistants, Marvin 
Ayers or Rick Stevens. Our mission is to serve the GWRRA family. 
 
That’s it for the November Rider Education Bulletin Board.  
 
Sheila & I and our entire team wish you a GREAT Thanksgiving with  
Your family and friends. 
 
 
Your District Educator’s 
 
Bill & Sheila 
 

mailto:wtucker1@cox.net
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Chapter AChapter A  ––  WichitaWichita   

  

 

    Chapter Directors                                   
  Marty & Ruth Dannar 
      316-260-5272 

Asst. Chapter Director                   
    Joe & Deborah Gattenby 

             316-524-9547 

   Newsletter Editor    
        Mary Mazur 
         316-688-5696 

Chapter Educator        
       Bob Brown 

  

       Phone Tree 
  Rod & Ann Gillett 
       316-721-0638 

Chapter Treasurer 
      Jerold Shook 

 

      Chapter Couple 

Chris & Michelle Grooms 

 

       

   
           

 

 

 

 

  Happy November to everyone but before we talk about what‟s going on in this month let‟s say a little bit about the District ride to Greensburg that 

happened on Sept 26th. It was a great day for the ride and the museum was interesting to visit and learn about the history of the town of Greensburg. 

(here‟s pictures of the few from Chapter A that attended) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next up is the chapter meeting on October 8th at our newest meeting place. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chapter Q had their Fall Foliage Ride the weekend of the 16th, 17th & 18th. Bob and Barb got to go on this ride and here is what he had to say about 

their ride. (Sadly…no pictures) 

“Barb and I headed up on Friday morning at 7:00 AM to West Branson area for a ride through the hills. On Saturday Chapter Q started their fall 

foliage ride to Marshfield Mo., then on to Houston and Alley Springs. We continued on to Eminence for lunch. We stopped at a small café because 

the burger stand was closed for the season. Then on to Mammoth Springs and Willow Springs. 

Day two we headed North to Lebanon, MO.  then a stop at Bennett Springs, MO. Bennett Springs was a very nice place to watch a lot of people try 

their hand at fly fishing. The day was getting late and we weren’t able to make the stop at Pomme De Terre Lake but ended up having lunch at 

Smith’s Restaurant in Collins, Missouri. Man, that place has a Chicken fry steak that will knock your socks off.  

I would like to thank Jack and Teresa Kistler for planning a great ride and we are counting the days down for the next one. 

Bob Brown” 
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We had our Chapter Halloween party on the 24
th
 at Joe & Debbies. The food was good but the most fun that happened is when 

they did the bowling in the back yard with 2 liter bottles & a volleyball.  It was not as easy as it sounded although a few of them did 
hit the bottles a time or two 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

So here’s what to look forward to during the month of November 

1
st
 – Dennis Joynt’s birthday 

7
th
 – Larry Mazur’s birthday 

       Kansas Twisters will be performing in El Dorado for their Veteran’s day parade 

      Lady Riders are having a craft day @ 5:00pm 

8
th
 – Chapter planning meeting. If you have an event or ride that you would like for the chapter to do then come to the meeting and 

share your ideas.  

11
th
 – Mary Mazur’s birthday 

12
th
 – Our monthly meeting @ the County Café 2804 S. Seneca. (Just come to the back door and knock) meeting starts @ 7:00 

but come early to visit with the other members & enjoy a good meal. 

14
th
 – Marty is in charge of planning a Veteran’s day ride so there should be more information about this in the coming days.  

20
th
 – Vickers Anniversary 

26
th
 – Gillett’s Anniversary 

         Thanksgiving 

28
th
 – Bockhaus Anniversary 

Don’t forget to plan on attending Mid-Winter January 15
th
 & 16

th
 at the Best Western in Park City  

 

That’s all for now so until then…ride safe 

Mary Mazur, Chapter A Newsletter editor 
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                  Chapter B Chapter B ––  DeSotoDeSoto   

     Senior Chapter Directors      Ass’t Chapter Director     Chapter Educator         Chapter Couple 

Allen & Lee Ann Robertson           Paula Aiken        Eric Wadman               Richard Boogie               

           785-979-4831                        785-842-8503                913-219-6678             Mary Ann Enderle    

     

     Chapter MEC                    Chapter Editor           Chapter Treasurer 

              Joe Magnant                          Paula Aiken                    Ed James 

                                  816-225-2679                                                                                 

 

September ended with eleven Chapter B members enjoying 

a multi-state ride led by Mary Rose Enderle and Bogie 

Bogenrife.  The first stop was Miss B‟s in Louisburg, KS 

for breakfast.  With full stomachs, the group was off.  

Gas and snack stops along the way kept the group traveling 

through Clinton, Osceola, and Springfield, MO.  The 

Ozarks Heritage Preserve in Hollister, MO was a sight to 

behold.  Lunch was enjoyed at Arnie‟s Barn, a 150 year old 

wooden barn that was brought from Arnold Palmer‟s home-

town in Latrobe, PA and reconstructed at Top of the Rock 

by a local Amish family.  The group then traveled two and 

one half miles in electric carts along the Lost Canyon Na-

ture Trails.  The highlight of the travel was a four-story 

cave with a cascading waterfall.  Additional waterfalls, 

natural rock formations, and covered bridges were seen 

along the route.  The final destination of the day was Har-

rison, AR where dinner was enjoyed at Neighbor‟s Mill, Bakery, and Café. 

 

A beautiful ride through Eureka Springs, and the back roads to Rogers, AR began the second day.  Af-

ter checking out the vendors at Pigtail Harley Davidson, it was on to Fayetteville and Baum Stadium.  

There were many vendors there as well as great barbecue.  After eating more than was necessary, the 

group headed off for Tahlequah, OK.  It was the long way around with many wonderful side trips, also 

known as turnarounds.  Dinner at the Grille Restaurant and ice cream at Braum‟s finished another day. 

 

The journey back into Kansas was via scenic Oklahoma 10 along the Illinois River with a lunch stop at a 

sandwich shop in Fort Scott.  Following lunch, the group split to head home taking great memories and 

many laughs after approximately 750 miles.   

 

Following Guy Fieri along one of his Diners, Drive-ins and Dives routes Chapter B members enjoyed a 

breakfast ride to the BBQ Shack in Paola on September 26 and a dinner ride to Johnny‟s Barbecue in 

Olathe on October 1, both led by Chapter Director, Allen Robertson.   
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October 3 found fourteen members led by Mary Rose Enderle and Bogie Bogenrife, departing DeSoto 

bound for Hartford and Burlington, KS.  They viewed a 1927 red barn which had been in the Meyer‟s 

Family for three generations.  It was recently restored through the Kansas Barn Alliance.  The Kansas 

Barn Alliance is a not-for-profit organization formed to discover, memorialize and preserve the his-

tory of rural Kansas.  Then it was on to Burlington to view one of the 2,200 Carnegie Free Libraries 

that Mr. Carnegie built in small towns throughout the United States in the 1920‟s.  Gene and Barbara 

Merry now own the building and have repurposed it to display beautiful artwork depicting rural Kansas.  

Gene and Barbara joined the group for lunch to share additional information about their town and 

make new friends.  

 

An old Round Barn just east of Burlington 

was the final stop.  This barn has a cy-

press wood silo inside it and an open lower 

level so the livestock could enter to be 

fed during cold winter days.  The Wolf 

Creek Nuclear Power Plant could be seen 

in the distance as the group headed home.  

A great example of the blending of the old 

and the new.  It was a fun time of sharing 

and learning. 

 

It was a cold day, but thirteen Chapter B 

members bundled up and set off on a fall 

color ride on October 17.  Leader, 

Joe Magnant had a full day of eating 

and riding planned for the group.  

The first stop was in Archie, MO 

for breakfast.  Then back on the 

bikes for a ride on the backroads to 

Lebanon, MO and lunch at Dowd‟s.  

After looking at the sights, the 

group circled back through Bennett 

Springs and stopped at Iconium for 

ice cream.  It was approximately 

400 miles of riding and fun.        
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Fifteen Chapter B members enjoyed a day of great riding, company, food, and a tram ride along the 

Katy Trail near Rocheport, MO on October 22.  It was a beautiful day for a ride along non-interstate 

roads in Central Missouri with green grass, rolling hills, and a few curves thrown in as the group 

headed toward their lunch stop at the 87 Diner.  It was a diamond in the rough with good home cook-

ing.  

 

 

 

It was a short ride to the Katy Trail State 

Park and the two hour round trip tram ride 

along eight miles of the trail between 

Rocheport and McBaine.  Views of the 

bluffs, the river, and the changing leaves 

along with the information provided by the 

tour guide made for a wonderful time.  Ice 

cream finished off a perfect day. 

 

 

 

 

 

It wouldn‟t be fall without the annual gath-

ering at the Aiken Home.  Forty plus Chap-

ter B members and friends gathered to 

roast hotdogs and enjoy a meal on October 

24.  The food was plentiful and yummy and 

the conversations and comradery were 

great.  A hayrack ride and s‟mores ended 

the evening of fun and fellowship. 

 

Chapter B events for November: 

November 7 – Veteran‟s Parade, Ottawa 

November 11 – Veteran‟s Parade, Leavenworth 

November 19 – Chapter Meeting 

November 21 – CPR/MFA Training 

 

Safe travels, 
Paula Aiken          
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Chapter C Chapter C --  TopekaTopeka  

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

  

      

 

     

  Chapter Director              Asst Chapter Director             Treasurer         Chapter Editor                Chapter Couple 
          Ron & Marjie Crawford          Don & Brenda Williams           Sandy Davis         Don Williams               Gary & Susie Drake 

                  785-764-0626                         785-537-1988                   785-691-7000         785-537-1988                            

 

 Web Master                       Chapter Educator                Chapter MEC 

                 John Gull                                   Open                                      Open 

             785-266-6735 

                                                
We finally had a good evening for a supper ride.  It seems like every month our scheduled 

supper ride has been messed with because of weather or something.  We departed the 

Kwik Shop in Topeka with 7 bikes and a car along with 14 people for Marilynn‟s Café in 

Osage City.  The weather was almost perfect and everybody was in a good mood except 

John & Teresa Gull since they had to take their cage because Teresa is still recovering 

from surgery.  They might not have been happy with not being able to ride but they made 

the best of it and were their normal upbeat selves.  The food was excellent or at least I 

was told that since several of the people elected to have the special which was liver and 

onions.  For myself I would rather just skip a meal than try and get that stuff down and as 

those of you that know me know I don‟t skip many meals either.  After we finished our 

meals the waitress came by and asked who wanted pie.  I ask her what kind she had and 

she said “What kind do you want” I said strawberry and she told me they didn‟t have it so 

I had to settle for coconut cream.  I wasn‟t too disappointed but I guess since strawberries 

are out of season I can‟t complain.  John did ask one of the ladies if she was Marilynn and 

she said they called her that but her name was actually something else but I didn‟t catch 

what she said.  She told him she had bought the place 21 years ago from Marilynn and 

never changed the name.  We sat there and shot the breeze and told tales out of school un-

til dark then headed back home in two different directions.  The most of the gang headed 

to Topeka with of all people, Jamie Conway in the lead.  I did hear they managed to get 

there without getting lost.  That‟s kind of an inside joke but if anybody is interested just 

ask Jamie sometime about going the wrong way down a one way “street” and having to 

turn around.  The reason for the quotes is the street was just a bit better than a cow path 

and when they got back Bill Hanson was not a happy camper.  Bill, Margaret, Brenda and 

I headed the opposite direction to get home and split up at KS 99 with both couples arriv-

ing safely after only seeing a few raccoons along the road both alive and dead. 
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We held our monthly extended ride on the 10th with 3 bikes and a car as Teresa still can-

not ride.  We departed from the Flying J truck stop in Emporia and headed to the Carriage 

Crossing in Yoder.   The plan was to swing a bit north and go thru Hillsboro, however 

when we got to KS 150 there was a sign that said US-56 was closed at US-77 so discre-

tion being the better part of valor we stayed on US-50 for the majority of the way.  The 

restaurant was a bit crowded and we didn‟t call ahead so we ended up having to sit in two 

different booths but that didn‟t stop Teresa from sampling the pie at both tables.  After the 

eating and a little relaxation along with Bill filling Rod & Lara Williams in on the push to 

talk gifts given to Teresa for Christmas, the ladies went shopping.  I don‟t know whether 

to thank John & Teresa for coming in the car or as the commercial goes “unfriend” them.  

Brenda saw a picture she really wanted but it wouldn‟t fit in the trike but our “friends” 

John & Teresa gracefully said they would take it home for us so the credit card was 

brought out because as we all know when momma is happy everybody is happy.  Actually 

it looks great on our living room wall.  No trip to Yoder is complete without a stop at 

Yoder meats where most of us managed to pick up a few things to take home with us. 

 

We headed back towards Emporia via Augusta and Cassoday for a nice leisurely ride with 

Brenda and I breaking off in Strong City and Bill and Margaret stopping in Emporia with 

all of us making it safely home before dark. 

 

Our monthly meeting was held on the 20th with 24 in attendance.  We haven‟t gotten to 

standing room only but it would be nice. 

As is normal for the Chapter we got things started with a discussion on safety.  It was 

brought up that Bambi is alive and well in Kansas. Al Davis also brought up the basically 

fact that the situation will only get worse since the state has reduced the fire arms season 

to approximately 3 weeks so with using simple math there will in all likelihood be more 

deer vehicle accidents in the future. He also said the rut will probably be going on for at 

least another month and since anybody that ever read the book knows that Bambi is a 

male and this time of year is only looking for Mrs. Bambi and paying no attention to any-

thing else.  In addition it was pointed out that the leaves are falling meaning watch out for 

leaves on the roads even though the number of trees in Kansas is very limited.  The fall 

harvest is still in full swing putting a lot of farm equipment on the country roads along 

with the mud, crop residue and other stuff being laid down. 

Jack Schoeck gave a short briefing on Mid-Winter to be held in Park City at the Best 

Western (same place as the district rally). You need to register even if it‟s just for one day 

in order for the district to give an accurate headcount for the dinner Saturday evening.    
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He also said they are working on entertainment during the meal.  The hotel has a discount 

rate and that if you get your reservation in by Jan 5th they will try and get everybody into 

the same area of the motel.  Jack also briefed the district rally will be in Hutchinson April 

22-23.  Further details will be furnished as they become available. 

 

Our supper ride will be to McFarland‟s in Topeka led by John & Teresa Gull.  The ride 

will be short because it gets dark so early and not a good idea to be riding in a group after 

dark, if for no other reason than safety.  Our extended ride will be to Paradise, KS for tur-

key dinner.  Below is the information Al posted on the GL1800riders.com website under 

the Kansas forum: 

 

The Paradise United Methodist Women Bazaar & Turkey Dinner will be held on 

opening day of Pheasant season as it usually is. (November 14, 2015) 

Everything is the same as last year, the bazaar opens at 10:30 a.m. and serving for 

the dinner begins at 10:45. Cost for the meal is $10 for adults and $5 for children in 

kindergarten through fourth grade. 

This event was started in 1950 to raise money for a new Methodist church. The ba-

zaar and dinner is the church's only fundraiser. 

Up to 400 people attend the bazaar and dinner every year. The permanent Paradise 

population is 42. 

I’m planning on leaving Lawrence at 7AM (757 40 Hwy, Lawrence, KS) 

My route will be US-40 west to K-4 

north on K-4 to US-24 

west on US-24 to NE Rochester Road 

We will stop at the Dillon’s store for fuel (ETA 7:30) 

We will continue west on US-24 to US-75 

south on US-75 to I-70 

I-70 west to K-18 (Junction City) (ETA 8:45) 

We will stop at the Sapp Brothers truck stop at US-77 and I-70 for fuel and coffee. 

We will ride west on K-18 to Paradise. (ETA 11:00) 

Come ride along and enjoy some really good home cooked food.  

Come on along and have a great day of riding. 

I promise that I will take you to Paradise again! 

Al 

http://gl1800riders.com/forums/
http://gl1800riders.com/forums/
http://gl1800riders.com/forums/
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I did take the liberty of changing the price because Bill Hanson remembered it did go up 

from the year before.  Normally we have reserved parking thanks to Al talking one of the 

ladies that plans the event into finding us a relatively level place to park. 

 

Our annual planning meeting will be on Nov 21st at 2:00PM.  The location is John & 

Teresa‟s at 4020 SE 4th Terrace in Topeka.  Sandy will be bringing chili and it‟s requested 

you bring something if you can attend.  Teresa volunteered Susan Drake to bring cinna-

mon rolls and Ken Felch to bring cookies if they could attend.  Those aren‟t her exact 

words but close enough since they were stronger.  This is in conflict with a Medic First 

Aid class being given by Chapter B in Lawrence starting at 9:30 for those wanting/

needing the training contact Alan Robertson via email:   allen.robertson1@gmail.com. The 

price is $15 if you don‟t need the book and $25 if you need the book.   

 

While Alan had the floor he also mentioned two veteran‟s day parades.  Nov 7th in Ottawa 

with line up at 10:45 and Nov 11th in Leavenworth at 10:30.  Both parades are set up so 

GWRRA will get recognition as an organization and the Goldwings will be separate from 

all the other groups and/or bikers.  As those of you who have ridden in these parades are 

aware of they get noisy and can also get borderline out of control doing things considered 

unsafe by many others.  Both events will be followed by going someplace to eat 

(otherwise why bother to attend?).   Those needing further information contact Alan at the 

above email address. 

 

Ron Crawford announced he was stepping down from being director effective Jan 1st.  

Thank you for 5 ½ years as director especially knowing that you stepped up after the un-

expected loss of our former director.  You served the chapter well and with no complaints 

your tenure and you will be missed as director.  Anybody with an interest in becoming 

chapter director please contact Jack or Doris Schoeck  kspowerstroke01@sbcglobal.net or 

dorisschoeck@yahoo.com and throw your hat in the ring.  All applicants are welcome and 

encouraged. 

 

Ron also said that Perkins will be closed for remodeling on the date of our next scheduled 

meeting so it was decided that we would just include it in our planning meeting to keep 

from inconveniencing anybody. 

mailto:allen.robertson1@gmail.com
mailto:kspowerstroke01@sbcglobal.net
mailto:dorisschoeck@yahoo.com
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The Chapter Christmas dinner will be in Lyndon again this year on the 6th of Dec at 5:00 

PM.  It is requested you bring a covered dish.  Also for those that wish to participate in 

the gift exchange bring a gender specific gift, approximate value $10. The gift can be 

anything.  I can‟t remember the name of the game involved but you can steal another per-

son‟s gift and they usually end up being a near riot.  Also mark your calendars for the 1st 

of Jan for our New Year ride to Red Robin at noon.  Be on your bike if weather permits.  

Heck if it‟s warm enough there might even be a short impromptu ride who knows. 

 

With that we went to 50/50 with the big prize being won by an individual from Chapter 

B.  I‟m sorry but I‟m terrible with names and can hardly remember mine.  Teresa won the 

smaller prize and Arlene Felch won the door prize and the M & M‟s didn‟t make it be-

yond Arlene and Rita Thompson if I saw things correctly.  We then headed our separate 

ways. 

 

 

Birthdays/Anniversaries for November 

 

Birthdays    Anniversaries 

11 Brenda Williams  6 Ron & Marjie Crawford 

21 Al Davis   7 Al & Sandy Davis 

27 Jamie Conway 

27 Marjie Crawford 

 

 

Don & Brenda Williams 

ACD/Newsletter Editors 
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          Chapter F Chapter F --  El DoradoEl Dorado  
    Chapter Director             Asst Chapter Director       Chapter Educator                             Chapter Couple     

Everett & Carol Chastain                    Open                          Russel Harrold                          Gene & Deloris Shannon 

       620-374-7917  

     ectrike@me.com 

 

      Chapter Editor  Chapter MEC Chapter Scrapbook 

  Schoecks & Kistlers               Rick Kistler              Rick & Brenda Kistler              

   
Happy Thanksgiving to all our friends 

from Kansas Chapter F! 

  

 October has been a busy month 

for most of our members.  There 

were plenty of riding opportunities 

for everyone to enjoy. 

  

 Some of our members enjoyed 

one of the fall foliage rides and had a 

great time.  Others went to and en-

joyed the Oklahoma Rally.  Oklahoma 

puts on a great rally and our mem-

bers enjoyed that adventure also. 

  

 Rick and Brenda Kistler are in 

charge of providing dessert for our 

regular meeting night on October 

27th.   We are sure it will be delicious 

as always. 

  

 Jack and Doris Schoeck are in 

charge of the dinner ride in Novem-

ber, which will be at the Chinese Buf-

fet Restaurant on West Central in El 

Dorado.  The date will be Friday eve-

ning, November 6 and we will meet at 

the restaurant at 6:30 pm.  Invite 

some friends to come with you and 

we should all have a good time. We 

also invite members from other chap-

ters to join us. 

  

 Remember that we have Mid-

Winter Rendezvous coming in Janu-

ary, 2016 and be sure to get your 

registrations and motel reservations 

done before the deadlines on both. 

  

 Until next time, enjoy the cooler 

riding weather and as always, be safe 

and stay warm. 

 

Doris Schoeck, KS F Member 
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Our regularly scheduled gathering is 7pm on the 4th Thursday of the month.   

We go to the Sirloin Stockade on 17th street in Hutchinson, KS (just a little west of 17th & K-61 Hwy). 

We begin the feeding frenzy at 6pm. 

From your Chapter Directors 

 

 
Terry & Judy Mann 

Our month of October started with a much needed trip to Hawaii with our family of 8 to celebrate our 50th anniversary.  Had a great time and 

saw lots, can take it off our bucket list now.  

Got back for 2 days and headed to Mountain View,  Ar. Had 14 bikes and 28 riders, beautiful scenery. Stayed at the Pinewood Lodge, out-

standing cabins. Rode Push Mountain on Friday and ate at the Angler on Saturday evening. Great view on the deck overlooking the White 

River. After dinner we took in a great show at the Mellow theater.   

Saturday we had a refreshing early morning ride to the Cliffhouse Restaurant in Jasper, great twisties getting there.  

After breakfast we rode down to Russellville Honda for their open house with free food, drinks and give aways. Then more great twisties back 

to Mountain View.  We set in on some great pickin and fiddling with some of our members joining in, thanks Daryl Regier, Ken and Nancy 

Hazen.  

Sunday morning was again refreshing  (cold),   ask Judy where our heated gear was.  

Made it to Lamberts at 9:58 for the madhouse when the doors opened at 10. They were ready for us and what a experience it was, good thing 

we can only make it once a year, no one left hungry.  

Of course a DQ stop late afternoon got us home.  

Thanks to our COY Bill and Sarah Watts for great planning on this trip.  
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Our regularly scheduled gathering is 7pm on the 4th Thursday of the month.   

We go to the Sirloin Stockade on 17th street in Hutchinson, KS (just a little west of 17th & K-61 Hwy). 

We begin the feeding frenzy at 6pm. 

Hope to have a good turnout this coming Saturday for our dinner ride to Pretty Boy Floyds in Ellsworth, if you haven't been there you need to 

go.  

Terry and Judy Mann Senior Chapter H Directors 

 

From your Assistant Chapter Directors 

 

 
Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch 

 
   There are times when we can all get-together for the fun and there are times when we cannot.  As our chapter grows we find that many 

members have differing priorities, and that is good.  Family (personal) always comes first; then family (GWRRA) comes in.  Although 

Georgeanna and I personally try to get around to visit with everyone, sometimes it is difficult given the time constraints at various functions.  

We hope that no one feels left out.  We all should make it a point to visit with as many members as possible; whether at a meeting or on a ride.  

My thought is “don‟t just sit back and think „I‟m here‟ but get up and say I‟M HERE.  I know personally there are times when I have someone 

come up to me to ask a question or share some information, and then I miss out on getting with someone who I wanted to visit with.  It happens 

and we do not want others to feel snubbed or left out.  So all of us need to try more to see everyone and visit and let all know they are welcome 

and appreciated. 

 

   Another thought is that not everyone has the same interests concerning activities and rides.  That also is alright.  Some prefer seeing attrac-

tions, some just going for a dinner ride, some just going for a ride, be it short or long.  Some have work commitments and cannot do it all.  We 

understand.  Our goal is to first of all Have Fun.  I am open to your thoughts on activities and rides.  Send me an email ( dalet@cox.net ) with 

your thoughts and I will keep it anonymous and get it to the attention of those who should know what all the members would like. 

 

Dale & Georgeanna 

 

From your Chapter Educator 

 

 
Marvin & Toni Ayers 

Rider Ed. Bits 

 

It is the month of spooks and goblins.  Halloween is my favorite holiday, no not for the candy but for seeing all the little kids in costume pick-

ing their favorite candy out of the bowl.  It reminds me of a group of GWRRA members at an ice cream counter.  Checking out all the available 

selections and trying to decide on one or maybe two choices.  October also means it is that much closer to COLD WEATHER, however two 

days in the 80‟s this week gives us hope of a longer riding season.  So as you ride this month into next month remember the changing weather 

and dress accordingly.  As our group that went to Arkansas found out, it was 37 degrees in the morning and very warm in the afternoon.  Poor 

Jeff having to change clothes, in a parking lot, protected from prying eyes by a motorcycle cover, a very unique use of available equipment. So 

as you gear up for the next ride, plan the ride and plan the gear.  Stay warm and ride safe. 

 

Marv 

 

mailto:dalet@cox.net
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From your Chapter MEC 

 

 
Mark & Linda Classen 

 
From September to October has been a blur!! What a great organization we all belong to.  To belong to GWRRA is to belong to a mutually giv-

ing organization to all of its members.  That is exactly what Linda and I experienced from the members this weekend.  But first what happened 

this month: 

This month we have rode to Greensburg on the district ride. To the Indian peace treaty at Medicine Lodge and had absolutely too many hotdogs 

and ate too much at Dale,s wiener roast.  Then to top that off we left last Thursday morning at 7:00 am to ride to Mountain View, Arkansas.  

WOW!! 1,342 miles, (Buhler and back to Buhler for Linda and I).  After riding over 100,000 miles on a bike (before and during GWRRA) and 

many trips that Linda and I have taken, I run of good luck and no problems ran out.  We found out how GWRRA members really treat their own. 

We were in Arkansas 4 days, three nights and everyday something happened to my trike.  Two evenings there were 5 to 7 men on our front 

porch, running to Wal Mart to get tail lights that went out, or the next day BOTH low beams went out.  But no matter what happened I was ready 

to ride the next day.  Then the third day one of the low beams that was replaced went out, it was fixed that afternoon.  I am thankful that nothing 

major broke down.  Linda and I have had a run of bad luck on our trike and now want to just settle back and enjoy our fellowship in GWRRA. 

What a group of early risers we are.  Both Linda and I did not think we had it in us but three of the four days that we were in Arkansas we rose 

and were on the cycles at 7:00 am.  It makes me tired now just to think of it - but we did it. 

Friday it was Linda's and my privilege to take the group on Push mountain road. This road is 27 miles long, rated #5 motorcycle road in the US, 

with over 360 turns. We stopped on a narrow spot and what a view: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We knew we were not in Kansas anymore.  We got back that night and had a wonderful meal overlooking the White river at Angler's Inn in 

Mountain View.  There were so many posts on face book and pictures that I will just let you see them there.  Breakfast the next day at Cliff 

House Inn, Russellville Honda and of course the show that was put on especially for Darrel and Nita's anniversary on Friday night. 

Bottom line, GWRRA is where you know that you are going to be taken care of, loved on and if you find yourself in need, the members are the 

first to rally around you and get you going again.  Fun - Safety - Knowledge, members all share in the responsibility of caring out this motto.  

This month Linda and I were on the receiving end of this and to all who helped us we appreciate it.  I Want to thank Bill and Sarah for planning a 

great weekend. 

 

Ride Safe and have Fun! 

Mark & Linda 
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From your Chapter COY 

 

 
Bill & Sarah Watts 

 
   Hello again all of our Chapter H and extended GWRRA Family.  As the riding season starts to wind down some October has been an active 

month for a lot of us.  First off Sarah and I would like to thank all of you that went on the Mystery dinner ride on the 10 th of this month.  We had 

a great turn out and had some great food at Club D Est. in Pratt and it was a beautiful late afternoon and evening ride as the weather was perfect. 

We would also like to thank all of you that went on the Arkansas ride on the 15th- 18th.  It was also a great 4 day trip and the weather cooperated 

and the scenery was great and most of the roads we rode were also great.  There was a lot of downshifting and upshifting and pushing and pulling 

going on while riding these up and down and twisty roads and yes even a few hard braking cases but everyone did a great job.  Sarah and I were 

both very happy that some of you came up with some ideas that all of us in the group could go and do while on this trip because as I have said 

many times before if you have an idea share it because if you don‟t then there is no way we either know about it or can make it happen.  This is 

as much your organization as it is anybody else‟s and your opinions and ideas do matter.  I don‟t know if the rest of you that went on the trip 

looked at your trip meter but ours totaled 1330 miles and we know there are some of you that had slightly more than that but all I can say is that 

is some serious riding over a four day stretch.   We are both ready to do it again very soon and we hope all or most of you are as well and we 

encourage all of our members to come up with an idea for a fun ride somewhere.  No, it does not have to be for a long weekend, it could simply 

be a day ride of some sort or even just an overnighter so give it some thought and suggest it and we know that our chapter officers will do every-

thing they can to help make it happen. 

 

Live Love Laugh and Ride Often 

Bill & Sarah Watts 

Chapter H  COY 

From your Chapter Newsletter Editors 

 
Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch 

 
Congratulations to Don & Jan Schroeder for achieving their Iron Butt patches. 

  



November  2015 28 Kansas Winger 

We have another busy month ahead.  November and December will have the final events and meetings for 2015.  Since we had so many pho-

tos of the events that we participated in, I would also, like Mark, have to say go to Facebook.  Although some do not get on Facebook it is a 

good place to keep up with all that is going on.  We do have a chapter H page on Facebook, so if nothing else post your chapter H photos 

there and go there to see them.  If you cannot get to our page on Facebook contact Dale T for help. 

 

   We want to thank everyone who came to our wiener roast.  We had about 45 show up.  I think there were enough hot dogs, I had a couple 

left.  We also had plenty of other food – a big thank you to all for bringing really good side dishes. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Those of us that went on the Arkansas ride had a good time.  We saw a lot of scenery, rode the hills and curves, stayed in Pinewood Cabins, 

saw some pickin‟ downtown, and saw a fantastic show at Mellons Country Store. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We found a park in Calico Rock, AR thanks to a local resident. 

The bikes and the tree critters 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bugsy 
   I had a great time again in October.  I went to the Indian Peace Treaty in Medicine Lodge, KS and met a new friend and got to wear a fur 

hat.  I also got to go along on the Arkansas ride. 

 

   

 I was on stage and then watched the show at Mellons Country Store 
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Afterthoughts 
Potholes 
To automobiles, they're an annoying fact of life, something that in the extreme, can actually cause damage to 
wheels or suspension. To motorcycle riders, they can be lethal.  
An inattentive motorcycle rider hitting a large pothole can be launched from his ride before he even realizes 
what's happened. When a car's wheel falls into a pothole, there are still three more on the ground helping the 
car track straight through the hole. On the other hand, the first wheel on a motorcycle that hits a pothole is 
also the only wheel responsible for steering the vehicle - and a sudden, uncontrollable swerve caused by the 
pothole's effect on this wheel can cause the bike to slam to the ground, or veer into oncoming traffic or a ditch. 
And with the brutal winter that the majority of the northern states and Canada have just been through, the 
roads are in severe disrepair. 
Potholes are formed when water seeps into the road through small cracks in the asphalt or concrete. The wa-
ter then freezes, and expands with tremendous force. This force breaks up the asphalt or concrete. The next 
day, the water melts, and seeps down even deeper. That night it freezes again...this freeze/thaw cycle is hor-
rendously destructive to roads, and is why our road crews spend their summers spraying "tar snakes" all over 
the roads, in an attempt to keep the water out of the cracks. 
Some know a road that is in such bad condition that not even the cars will drive on it. 
 

Sand On The Roads 
All winter long, trucks spread sand and salt on our roads to assist in traction and keep our cars from sliding 
into one another. 
This sand sits around in spring until it is washed away by heavy rains, or swept and vacuumed up by street 
cleaning machinery. Until then, this hazardous substance lays on the road, waiting to bite careless motorcy-
clists. 
When you hit this leftover sand with your bike, you can slide just like on ice. And if you happen to be in a turn 
at the time you hit the sand (which is normally the case, being that the sand tends to collect on the inside of 
corners), you can be on the ground so fast you don't know what hit you. 
Quite a few people over the years have told stories about their unfortunate encounters with sand - like a wise 
pilot once said, learn from the mistakes of others; you won't live long enough to make them all yourself. 

Upcoming Events 
(see all our upcoming events on the KS-H webpage on the Kansas District website) 

 
  
October 
24  Pretty Boy Floyd’s in Ellsworth 
 
November 
1  KS-H Planning Meeting for 2016 
7  Yoder Thanksgiving - Journey Mennonite Church  3605 East Long View RD & Yoder RD 
14  Hoof N Horn in Sedgwick 
22  Hutchinson Toy Run 
 
December 
12  Prairie Rose Ranch 
17  KS-H Christmas Party / meeting 
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Sunshine Events 
Birthdays       Anniversaries 

 
October 
 
 21   Ellen Deges 
24   Ken Hazen 
27   Joyce Martens 
29   Sedena Shaw 
 
November 
 
11   Jerry Praytor                                                                                   9    Marvin & Toni Ayers 
14   Alice Mounts       24   Chris & Regina Marcotte  
18   Janice Scheurer       26   Terry & Judy Mann 
22   Noel Pollard 
25   Bruce Malecki        
30   Charlie Breitenbach 

 

 

RALLYS  
Mark your Calendars! 

 

Mid Winter Rendezvous  Jan  15 - 16  2016   Best Western   Park City, KS 
 

The 2016 Kansas District Rally will be held in Hutchinson, KS April 22-24 
 
 

Buy, Sell,  
Contact dalet@cox.net with bike related items for sale, trade, or wanted - be sure to include photos and your contact info 

 

HJC Youth Large motorcycle helmet.  I bought it for my granddaughter.  She wore it about 3 times. $50. 

Dale Tritsch 

dalet@cox.net        
620 921 5941 

ill be held in Hutchinson, KS  April  22 - 24 

mailto:dalet@cox.net
mailto:dalet@cox.net
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Chapter P Chapter P ––  WichitaWichita   

    Chapter Director         Assistant Chapter Directors                    Chapter Couple 
Dave & Sherri McDonald     Dennis & Kathy Chesnut                 Garry & Phyllis Van Buskirk 

          316-650-3238                     316-214-1995 

Senior Chapter Educator     Member Enhancement 

  Rick & Carolyn Stevens          Phyllis VanBuskirk 

       316-683-1138               316-323-4027 

                                Treasurer 

                           Carolyn Stevens 

                             316-683-1138 

 

Meeting Night – Friday August 14, Brown Bag at 6:30PM 

                               Derby Church of Christ 225 N. Derby St,  

                         Derby Ks. 67037 in the fellowship hall at the south  

                                                end of the building 

What‟s happening? October has busy at my house with remodeling, so not much Chapter activity to re-

port. My wife and I with David and Sherri McDonald just returned from the Ozarks where we picked 

up David‟s 1100 with the trailer and brought back to get some winter maintenance done on it. That has 

been about all of our excitement.   

Looking ahead to November brings more Fall adventures and some local rides, all to be announced at 

the proper time by the proper people. Chapter P will hold its annual planning meeting Nov 6 at my 

house.  

Remember the Chapter P monthly brown bag meeting at the Derby Church of Christ, 225 N Derby St, 

in Derby, on November 13 at 7 PM (Brown Bag chow around 6:30). Meetings are always a good time to 

be mesmerized by our Chapter P Leader David MacDonald, who always provides interesting discussion 

and conversation.                                                                                                                                                                            

 Everyone have a safe month!                            Twister 8  

Dennis and Kathy Chesnut                                       

Asst. Directors Chapter P    
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Chapter QChapter Q  ––  WellingtonWellington   

  Senior Chapter Directors        Ass’t Chapter Directors         Chapter Couple 
     Jack & Teresa Kistler                    Bill & Sheila Tucker 

            620-782-9636                             316-777-1052 

 

  Ass’t Chapter Directors         Chapter MEC           Treasurer       

      Jim & Carol Owens        Ron & Judy Eggleston   Becky Mangus            

                                                                                                   

 

All we can say about October is WOW what a beautiful month for riding!!  We sure hope all of 

you had a chance to get out and enjoy the great temperatures; Mother Nature was very good to us 

this month.  

 

Our Fall Foliage “Spring” Ride this year turned out really well, 13 bikes and 20 people for the 

weekend.  We meet up in Strafford, Missouri on Friday evening and began our ride to the Springs on 

Saturday morning. The beginning of our trek took us to Alley Spring, then onto Big Springs and for 

some on down to Mammoth Springs. That last one took us into Arkansas, you know you can‟t do just 

one state on a fall ride! The final part of the day took us to our evening destination, Willow Springs 

(nothing to see, but a nice place to sleep). Lastly on Sunday morning we made our way to our final 

springs, Bennett Springs, here they have the hatchery and lots of fishermen. The water and views 

were beautiful at all of our destinations, along with some great roads to take us to each one. We 

want to say Thank You to everyone that helped make it a good weekend and to all our group leaders 

and tail gunners.  It takes all of us to make it safe for everyone.  

 

Our events for November include our 2016 planning meeting on the 3rd. Please contact Jack & 

I, Bill & Sheila or Jim & Carol with any suggestions for rides for next year.   

Also, on November 7th we will be having a Breakfast Ride, we will announce details at our regu-

lar meeting on the 5th.  

 

We hope that all of you have a wonderful Thanksgiving, with lots of time with family and 

friends.   

 

November Anniversaries:   Gary & Becky Mangus  2nd 

            Bobby & Andrea Shepherd  26th 
 

 

Until the next time, 

Ride Safe, 

Jack & Teresa Kistler 

Bill & Sheila Tucker 

Jim & Carol Owens 

                           Fall Spring Ride Photo Album next page 
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Editors Note : No caption was provided for these  

pictures. 
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 BY THE BOOK  
  By: Jack Wagner 

  Deputy Director 

  Region H Trainer 
 

 
 

   “By the Book” articles are intended to help familiarize GWRRA Volunteer Leaders and Members with the policies, 

procedures, and information contained in the GWRRA Officer‟s Handbook (OHB).  A copy of the Officer‟s Handbook 

can be found at the following Internet website:  www.gwrra.org/oconnect/officerhandbook.html 

     Please feel free to reprint these articles in Region, District, or Chapter newsletters. 
     . 

Do I Have to Own a Goldwing? 

 

Have you met someone who would be a good fit 

with your GWRRA Chapter?  But they don't ride a 

Goldwing.  Encourage them to join.  Did a GWRRA 

member sell their Goldwing and either quit riding 

or purchase another brand of motorcycle?  En-

courage them to stick around.  Most of us know 

there are two categories of GWRRA membership, 

Full Members and Associate Members.  To be a 

Full Member one must own a Goldwing or Valkyrie 

motorcycle.  Associate Members are those who 

either own another brand of motorcycle, or maybe 

no motorcycle at all, but are still interested in be-

ing a part of GWRRA because of all we have to 

offer.  It was recently announced that Associate 

Members no longer pay any more than a Full Mem-

ber to enjoy all of the benefits of GWRRA mem-

bership. 

 

So, other than not having a Goldwing, are there 

other differences between being a Full and Asso-

ciate Member?  The short answer is 'not really'.  

They can participate equally in any and all activi-

ties at all levels with only 2 exceptions – and one 

of those can be overridden in extreme circum-

stances.  Associate Members are not eligible to 

become Directors or Assistant Directors (at any 

level) and they may not participate in the Couple 

of the Year selection process above the Chapter 

level.  Yes, Associate Members may be honored as 

your Chapter Couple of the Year – they just can-

not participate in the District selection process.  

Yes, an Associate Member can hold team posi-

tions, even the officer positions such as Trainer, 

Educator, Membership Enhancement Coordinator 

or Treasurer.  The exception I mentioned that 

might be overridden; in the rare instance of a 

Chapter facing closure due to no Full Member as-

suming the Directorship, a qualified Associate 

Member desiring the position can be considered 

as an alternative to closing the Chapter. 

 

So don't be a Goldwing 'snob'.  Embrace Associ-

ate Members and encourage others to join and 

participate as an Associate Member.  Who knows, 

they may realize owning a Goldwing really IS for 

them!  Its a great way to grow your Chapter. 

 

For more information on types of memberships, 

refer to the Officer Handbook and New Member 

Orientation Guide. 

 

The More You Know, the Better It Gets! 

 

Jack Wagner 

http://www.gwrra.org/oconnect/officerhandbook.html
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   KANSAS 
  

          

        MID-WINTER RENDEZVOUS 
 

  

     JANUARY 15-16, 2016 
  

          Best Western North Wichita KS 

  

Breakfast Included for up to 4 

915 E 53rd St North 

   

People in room 

  1-866-503-5700 $74.99 + tax 

  

Pets $10.00 per day 

 316-832-9387 

    

Rooms blocked until January 5th 

          

  
Ask for 'Gold Wing Road Riders Association' rooms 

  

                           'Couple of the Year Selection'    'Musical Dessert Dance'      'Games' 

          'Seminars'      '50/50 Drawings'     'Itty Bitty Bike Show'      'Ugly Hat Contest' 

            'Medallion Hunt'    'Banquet'    ‘Live Entertainment'    'Black Jack'     'Bingo'  

          

  
         District Business Meeting Sunday the 17th 

  ____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

          

   

    PRE-REGISTRATION FORM 

   

          Rider:_____________________________________ GWRRA #____________ EMAIL_____________________  

          Co-Rider:__________________________________ GWRRA #____________ EMAIL_____________________ 

          Address:__________________________________  City:_________________ State:________  Zip:_________ 

          Your Chapter________ Your District_________ Your Region______ 

 

          Registration Fee:  $25.00 per person $30.00 per person after January 10th 

Non-Members:     $30.00 per person                      $35.00 per person after January 10th 

          I/We agree to hold harmless GWRRA, Kansas District, any co-sponsoring organizations, and any 

Property owners for any loss or injury to self or property by reason of participation in this event. 

I/we agree to assume responsibility for any property that I/we knowingly damage. 

          Rider Signature:______________________  Co-Rider Signature:_____________________ Date_________ 

          Make Checks payable to: Kansas District GWRRA. Mail to: Judy Eggleston, 3307 Osage CRT 

Winfield, KS 67156 

       

 
     For additional information contact Jack & Doris Schoeck, 620-340-5388 
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SUPPORT OUR SPONSERS 
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